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METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

2007-0600

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, that a public hearing will be held before the Metropolitan King County Council, Room 1001, King County Courthouse, Seattle, Washington, on the 10th day of December, 2007, at 1:30 p.m., to consider adoption of Proposed Ordinance 2007-0600, which would authorize the  condemnation of property interests needed to replace the Ballard siphon in the Lake Washington Ship Canal.  The parcel numbers which are the subject matter of this ordinance are as follows: 2767702470, 2767702460, 0467000335, 7666200278, 7666200279, 7666200280, 7666200281, 2771605311, 2771605308, 2771605305, 2771605300, 2771605313, 2771605309, 2771605312, and 2770606596.
SUMMARY


The existing Ballard siphon in the Lake Washington Ship Canal was built in 1935 and consists of two thirty-six-inch diameter wood stave pipes.  On average it conveys seven to eight million gallons of untreated sewage per day across the Washington ship canal.  In January 2006, the Wastewater Treatment Division (WTD) of the King County Department of Natural Resources and Parks determined that the Ballard siphon had exceeded its service life and needed to be replaced.  Since April 2006, WTD has prepared design and engineering documents for the construction of the Ballard siphon replacement project and has met with property owners concerning the easements and fee parcels that will be needed to construct the Ballard siphon replacement project.  Recent inspection of the existing Ballard siphon confirms the need to replace the existing Ballard siphon.  Before the replacement project can proceed, King County must acquire certain real property interests and/or rights in property.

The Metropolitan King County Council intends to take final action to authorize condemnation of the properties listed in this notice.

A copy of Proposed Ordinance 2007-0600 will be mailed upon request made to the Clerk of the Council, Room W-1039, King County Courthouse, 516 Third Avenue, Seattle, WA 98104, telephone 206-296-1020.  

DATED at Seattle, Washington, this 23rd day of November, 2007.
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KING COUNTY, WASHINGTON
Anne Noris

Clerk of the Council

